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Southern California Edison Company 
23 PARKER STREET 

IRVINE, CALIFORNIA 92718 

March 31, 1993 
R. M. ROSENBLUM TELEPHONE 

MANAGER OF (714) 454-4505 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY AFFAIRS 

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Document Control Desk 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Gentlemen: 

Subject: Docket No. 50-206 
Modification of Fuel Handler Certification Program 
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 1 (SONGS 1) 

Reference: Letter from H. B. Ray, SCE, to USNRC dated January 15, 1993, 
Amendment Application No. 210, Defueled Operator Qualifications 
and Staffing.  

This letter transmits a description of our Fuel Handler Certification (FHC) 
program, modified to include on-the-job training (OJT) requirements for 
candidates previously licensed as Reactor Operators. This modified program 
description supersedes the description previously submitted for NRC approval.  

Background 

We submitted, in the referenced letter, a proposed change to those portions of 
the SONGS 1 Technical Specifications which require the use of operators 
licensed per 10CFR55. The proposed change would allow the use of non-licensed 
operators qualified in accordance with site specific programs tailored to the 
plant's defueled condition. A description of the qualification program for 
the highest level of non-licensed operator, the Certified Fuel Handler, was 
submitted with the proposed change for NRC approval.  

Modification to Certified Fuel Handler Program 

We have modified the FHC program to include OJT requirements for candidates 
previously licensed as Reactor Operators. The OJT requirements are similar to 
those specified in the original submittal, for FHC candidates not previously 
licensed. This modification was made in response to discussions with the NRC 
Project Manager and the NRC reviewer.  
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Document Control Desk -2

Although only Section 7 of the FHC program description is affected by this 
modification, we have provided a complete copy of the modified program 
description as an attachment to this letter to facilitate NRC review. The 
modified portions of the text are indicated by revision bars in the right 
margin.  

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter.  

Very truly yours, 

Attachment 
cc: J. B. Martin, Regional Administrator, NRC Region V 

S. W. Brown, NRC Project Manager, San Onofre Unit 1 
C. W. Caldwell, NRC Senior Resident Inspector, San Onofre Units 1, 2&3 
R. F. Dudley, Jr., Section Chief, Non-Power, Decommissioning, and 

Environmental Project, Directorate of Reactor Projects - 3, 4 and 5


